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Wal-Mart Donation Helps to Fund Additions to Veterans Memorial 

Press Release & Photo Grover Kemp

 

Wal-Mart Hillsboro assistant manager, Arthur Rodriguez, presented 
a check for $1000.00 to Clay Dean Hamilton and Grover Kemp for 
the Itasca Veterans’ Memorial Project. 

Three consecutive years of contributions makes Wal-Mart Hillsboro 
the single largest contributor to the project.

Organizations Granted Funding through Operation Round Up®

Press Release

Hill County Paw Pals (Hillsboro) received $750 for the 
sterilization and vaccination of adoptable animals. Pictured 
are Susan Crawford, HILCO Director George Thiess, 
Michael Hendricks and Matt Fehnel.

At the July meeting, HILCO Electric’s Trust Board for the 
Operation Round Up® program voted to disburse $11,665 to 
ten of the of the twenty-one requesting organizations in the 

HILCO service area. These funds were donated during the 
second quarter of 2006.

Continued on page 3.

Baker Attends Rotary Camp RYLA

Press Release & Photo Bob Wilson

Kyle Baker, IHS senior, attended the Rotary youth leadership camp 
in Bastrop, Texas this summer. Many Itasca youth have benefited 
from this camp. Kyle was the club's guest speaker the first week in 
August. He outlined the many activities and programs available to the 
camp attendees. Pictured are Kyle Baker and Clay Dean Hamilton, 
Itasca Rotary Camp RYLA committee member.

FFA Donates Plant Proceeds to Veterans 
Memorial Committee

The Itasca FFA and Horticultural class sold potted plants that they 
had grown in the greenhouse during the Itasca Garden Clubs’ annual 
flower show in May. 

The funds were donated to the Rotary Veterans’ Memorial Committee to be used for landscaping 
the area. Accepting the check from seniors Cayce Mitchell and Sean Smith was Rotary President 
Lance Meinzer.
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Community News

Churches of Itasca

Bethlehem Missionary Baptist W. Spurgeon 687-2800

Central Baptist Church 401 E. Monroe 687-2343

Church of Christ 200 N. Aquilla 687-2774

First Baptist Church 107 S. Lamar 687-2783

First Presbyterian Church 106 N. Lamar 687-2243

First United Methodist Main & King St. 687-2475

Loveview Baptist Church FM 2959 East of I-35

Second Baptist Church 20 W. Marrion 687-2224

Shiloh Community Church 254-582-0487

St. John Missionary Baptist 506 S. Weaver 687-2821

3rd Day Worship Center 107 E. Adams 214 564-2185

Itasca Nursing Home Sunday - 10:00 a.m.

Everyone Welcome Monday Evening 6:00 p.m.

Come Join Us!

Come pray with us. A prayer box is available for your request. If you can’t stay, we’ll pray for you.

Central Baptist Church, Itasca 

Prayer Service

Every Wednesday – 12:05 -1:00 p.m.

Anyone who would like to see God move in our community! Questions call 254-582-8908 (Beverly)

If my people, who are called by my name, will humble themselves and pray and seek my face and turn 
from their wicked ways, then will I hear from heaven and will forgive their sin and will heal their 
land. Now my eyes will be open and my ears attentive to the prayers offered in this place. I have 
chosen and consecrated this temple so that my name may be there forever. My eyes and my heart will 
always be there.

2 Chronicles 7:14-16

Presbyterian Church Game Night

3rd Tuesday month 6:00 p.m.

Everyone invited!

Bring a finger-food and a favorite game or just come and enjoy the food and fellowship! 

We have all tried it our way,

won't you try God's way?

Join us for worship at the

Church of Christ Sunday

200 N. Aquilla 9:45AM

Itasca, TX 10:45AM

6:30AM

Wednesday 6:30PM

Itasca Ministerial Alliance Meeting

No meetings during June, July & August 

September 9 – Bethlehem Baptist-9:00 a.m.

July Police Report

7-27 – report of suspicious activity – 600 blk. E. Wilkerson St.

7-27 – Traffic stop – Arrested for driving while license were invalid – Vehicle towed

7-28 – Criminal mischief report- 100 blk. of S. Lamar St.

7-28 – Criminal mischief report – 100 blk. S. Lamar St.

7-28 – Criminal mischief report – 100 blk. E. Adams St.

7-28 - Criminal mischief report – 100 blk. E. Adams St.

7-28 – Towed vehicle – No tags – N. Files St. 

7-30 – Towed vehicle – No DL, No Insurance, Fictitious registration sticker – 1200 blk. S. Files St.

7-30 – Assisted DPS with traffic stop – I-35W northbound mm 14

7-30 – 911 Hang-up call – 400 blk. S. Files St.

7-31 – 911 Hang-up call – 400 S. Hill St.

7-31 – Burglary of a habitation report – 500 blk. N. King St.

Itasca Elementary 

"Meet the Teacher Night"

Thursday, August 17 7:00 p.m.

This open house is for grades Pre-K – 4th grade.

Itasca ISD School Board Meeting

2nd Monday of Month 7:00 p.m. 

IISD Superintendent's Office 123 N. College St.

All interested persons are welcomed!

Itasca City Council Meeting

3rd Monday of the Month 6:00 p.m.

Municipal Court Building 136 N. Hill St.

All interested persons are welcomed!

Itasca Vol. Fire Department Meetings

2nd Monday of Month Business Meeting - 7:00 p.m. 

3rd Monday of Month Fire Training - 7:00 p.m. 

Fire Station Downtown Itasca

All interested persons are welcomed!

Itasca Zoning Committee Meeting

2nd Monday of Month 5:30 p.m. 

Municipal Court Building 136 N. Hill St.

All interested persons are welcomed!

Little Miss & Mister Johnson County Pageant

September 16 during Antique Alley & 25 Miles Sales

Downtown Grandview - 11:00 am

Contact: Greater Grandview Chamber of Commerce 817-866-3391 AntiqueAlleyTexas.com
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Operation Round Up®

Continued from page 1.

 

The House Where Jesus Shines (Waco) received $1,000 for 
painting and repair of building. Pictured right are Nilsa 
Latimer, HILCO Director George Thiess, Gladys 
Carrasquillo and Harold Glenn.

Pictures and a check presentation were held on August 3, 
2006 at the HILCO office in Itasca. Checks were presented 

by HILCO Board Directors Margaret Hill and George Thiess. 

Three local organizations were granted funding to help with 
their services due to a recent grant from HILCO Electric’s 
Operation Round Up® program. A check for $1,800 was 
presented to Isaiah’s Place, Inc. for educational materials, 
scholarships and the purchase of a portable air conditioner 
unit. The House Where Jesus Shines received $1,000 for 
painting and repair of their building. And ten adoptable 
animals will be sterilized and vaccinated by the Hill County 
Paw Pals with the help of a $750 donation check.

In addition, the following seven organizations were also granted funding:

***Ovilla Christian School/Ovilla - $1,250 for the purchase of classroom computers

***REACH/Midlothian - $750.00 for the purchase of Red Ribbon week educational materials

***Waxahachie Senior Citizens Center, Inc. /Waxahachie - $750.00 to assist the development of a 
wellness program

***Daniel's Den Ministries/Waxahachie - $1,115 to assist with repair cost for transitional housing 
facility

Isaiah’s Place, Inc. (Whitney) received $1,800 for educational material, scholarships and a 
portable air conditioner. Pictured left are Diane Frederickson and HILCO Director George Thiess.

Classic Car Show Part of This Year’s Fair

Press Release 

Area car buffs are invited to participate in the annual Go Texan/Cotton Pickin’ Fair Classic Car 
Show to be held Saturday, September 9. Registration will get underway at 9 a.m., and the show 
will take place from 10 a.m. until 2 p.m. There will be a $10 registration fee with all proceeds 
benefiting the Go Texan Scholarship Fund.

Trophy presentations will be made at 3 p.m. on the entertainment stage. Top awards include Best 
of Show and Judges’ Choice. First- and second-place trophies will be presented in nine classes.

Car classes include: 1900-1939, 1940-1954, 1955-1959, 1960-1977 and 1978-2006. There will also be 
classes for Street Rod-All Models, Pickup Trucks (up to one ton), Custom-Modified Pickup 
Trucks and Motorcycles.

A vehicle may only win one award. For more information, call 254-582-4020 or the Hillsboro 
Chamber of Commerce at 254-582-2481 or, toll free, 1-800-HILLSBORO.

Judges Needed for Annual Barbecue Cook-Off

Press Release

Judges are being sought for the annual Go Texan/Cotton Pickin’ Fair barbecue cook-off to be held 
Saturday, September 9, in Hillsboro.

Judging in the cook-off will be as follows: chicken - 12:00 noon

pork spare ribs - 1:30 p.m.

brisket - 3:00 p.m.

Go Texan division - 3:30 p.m.

All judging will take place behind the MKT Depot on North Covington Street.

To volunteer as a judge, contact cook-off Coordinator Ricky Burgess at 254-582-2079.
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Mighty Wampus Cat Band is Tuned Up For a Great Season

Reporter Vidi Reyes

 

The Itasca High School Band is getting ready for another exciting year. 
This year the students began rehearsing this year’s music and drills the last 
day of July. Camp was held each day from 8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 

Candice Kowalski, the new drum major, and the drill sergeants started their hard training the 
week before on July 24. The drill sergeants for this year are Maria Worth, Isai Coronado, Zoleeta 
Myers-West, Jesus Soto, Eva Wills, and Amanda Upchurch. 

Band camp lasted for two very hot weeks. Despite the heat, the students 
did an excellent job. This year’s marching season music focuses on the 
group "Big Bad Voodoo Daddy," which is a very interesting piece of 
music. 

The camp was conducted by band director David Hernandez and the new 
assistant band director John Bratton. 

 

Itasca Senior Center

offers lunch Monday-Thursday

Call Tom at 687-2310 between 10:00 a.m. & 1:00 p.m. for more information.

Horseshoes, Washers To Be Pitched At Fair

Press Release from The Reporter 

The annual Go Texan/Cotton Pickin’ Fair is scheduled for Saturday, September 9, in downtown 
Hillsboro. The event generates funds for local scholarships awarded to seniors in the county.

Open washer and horseshoe tournaments are among the events to be included during the day’s 
activities. The tournaments will be held on West Franklin Street across from the downtown fire 
station. The contests are open to the public. Entry fee is $10 per team for each of the competitions.

The washer tournament will get underway at 10 a.m. and will be open to youth and adult teams. 
The horseshoe tournament features four divisions: boys and girls 14 years of age and younger, 
men and women. The tournament will start at noon.

Other activities will include a barbecue cook-off, special entertainment, fun run, antique farm 
equipment, flea market and classic car show.

Being sanctioned as a Go Texan county automatically qualifies a Hill County senior for a 
scholarship from the Houston Livestock Show and Rodeo Association. Local scholarships, 
combined with awards made by the livestock show, have totaled over $130,000 during the past 15 
years. 

This year’s sponsors include Ag-Texas Credit, Brookshire’s Food Store-Hillsboro and Whitney, 
Cole Ford Sales, Cheers, Hill County Farm Bureau, Robertson Grain, Ron Roberts and 
Associates, Tipton International, Wal-Mart Supercenter, HILCO, Fort Worth Gear and Axle, 
Wells Fargo, Bryant-Russell Construction LLC, Warren Laboratories, Citizen State Bank-Itasca/
Whitney, Gerik Ag Service, Hill County Title, UAP-Ken Gerik, Hancock Sales Service and 
American Ice.

For more information, contact the Hillsboro Marketing and Development Department at 254-582-
5499 or Hillsboro Chamber of Commerce at 254-582-2481 or, toll free, 1-800-HILLSBORO.

Antique Alley & 25 miles of Sales

Sept. 15-17, 2006 8:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m.

Live entertainment in downtown Grandview.

Shop antiques, arts, crafts, handmade items, homemade ice cream, bake goods and festival foods. 
Vendors line the downtown streets and farms/ranches have huge pasture sales.

The sale route is Maypearl to Grandview (via 916) Grandview to Cleburne (via Hwy. 4) which 
equals 25 miles of shopping. Contact: Nita Redmon Grandview Chamber of Commerce

817-866-3987 or 817-866-240-4948

AntiqueAlleyTexas.com
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Cats Hit the Gridiron 

Reporter & Photographer Sarah Evans

The 2006-2007 Wampus Cat football season began when the 
Wampus Cats suited up for the first day of practice on 
Monday, August 7. Approximately 55 athletes showed up for 
practice, even though the temperatures hovered around 100° 
on some afternoons. The athletes are working hard to get 
ready for a tough season. 

"We’re very excited about the upcoming football season," Coach Cranfill said. "With the addition 
of a couple new people we feel that we have a chance of being pretty good this year." 

Coaches Craig Horn and Micah Fletcher who signed on 
during the summer join last years’ coaching staff of Head 
Coach Greg Cranfill, Jeffery Mayberry, Kirby Basham, and 
Fred Daken.

The Cats will have their first scrimmage on Patton Field 
against Venus on Saturday, August 19 at 10:00 a.m. It will be 
followed by another scrimmage also on Patton Field on 
Friday, August 25 against Palmer. 

The first game of the season will be Friday, September 1 against Tolar at Tolar. District play 
begins on October 13 against Maypearl and Itasca’s Homecoming is scheduled for November 10 
against Dublin. 

2006 Varsity Football Schedule

Date Opponent Site Time 

Aug. 19 Venus Home (S) 10:00 a.m. 

Aug. 25 Palmer Home (S) 6:00 p.m. 

Sept. 1 Tolar Away 7:30 p.m. 

Sept. 8 Rice Home 7:30 p.m. 

Sept. 15 Blooming Grove Away 7:30 p.m. 

Sept. 22 Wortham Away 7:30 p.m. 

Sept. 29 Scurry Rosser Away 7:30 p.m. 

Oct. 6 Open 

Oct. 13 *Maypearl Home 7:30 p.m. 

Oct. 20 *Grandview Away 7:30 p.m. 

Oct. 27 *Hico Home 7:30 p.m. 

Nov. 3 *Rio Vista Away 7:30 p.m. 

Nov. 10 *Dublin (Homecoming) 7:30 p.m. 

*District Games

For more information contact gcranfill@itasca.k12.tx.us

Breakfast Menu – August 21-25

Monday - Honey buns, toast, juice, pineapple, milk

Tuesday - Breakfast stick, cereal, juice, peaches, milk

Wednesday - Breakfast pizza, toast, juice, pears, milk

Thursday - Pop tarts, toast, juice, oranges, milk

Friday - Cinnamon rolls, toast, juice, fruit, milk

Junior Varsity &Junior High 

Date Opponent Site 7th - 8th JV Time 

Aug. 19 Venus Home (S) 10:00 a.m. 

Aug. 25 Palmer Home (S) 6:00 p.m. 

Sept. 7 Rice Away 5 / 6 & 7 p.m. 

Sept. 14 Blooming Grove Home 5 / 6 & 7:30 p.m. 

Sept. 21 Wortham Home 5 / 6 & 7:30 p.m. 

Sept. 28 Scurry Rosser Home 5 / 6 & 7:30 p.m. 

Oct. 6 Open 

Oct. 12 *Maypearl Away 5 / 6 & 7:30 p.m. 

Oct. 19 *Grandview Home 5 / 6 & 7:30 p.m. 

Oct. 26 *Hico Away 5 / 6 & 7:30 p.m. 

Nov. 2 *Rio Vista Home 5 / 6 & 7:30 p.m. 

Nov. 9 *Dublin Away 5 / 6 & 7:30 p.m. 

Lunch Menu – August 21-25

Monday - Pepperoni pizza or ham & cheese, green beans, breadsticks, peaches, milk

Tuesday - Chicken sand or Burrito, spicy potatoes, let/tom, carrot sticks w/ranch, apples & milk

Wednesday - Chili cheese dog or Crispitio, chips, ranch beans, fruit slush, milk

Thursday - BBQ sand or Chicken strips, Mac & cheese, peaches, pickle spears, milk

Friday – Cheeseburger or Meatball sub, tater tots, let/tom, pickle, onions, choc chip cookie, milk
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Hill County Paw Pals’ August Low Cost Spay/Neuter Summary

Press Release

Hill County Paw Pals, the group organized to build and donate an animal shelter in Hillsboro to 
service Hill County, conducted their 18th Low Cost Sterilization/Vaccination Clinic on August 1. 
This service is provided in collaboration with Texas Coalition for Animal Protection (TCAP) 
based in Denton. 

Volunteers who made this service day a success were: Cleo Davis, Dana and Ronnie Fuchs, Jane 
Green, Mike Hendricks, Mary Ann Johnson, Jean and Jesse "JD" Landis, Kathy Moore, Diana 
Prince, and Lea Slocum. 

A total of 17 dogs and 12 cats were sterilized bringing the total to 649 pets sterilized. 

"This is a significant number in that each pet had the potential to produce litters in an already pet 
overpopulated environment", says Kathy Moore, founder and chairperson for Paw Pals’ Spay/
Neuter Program. 

The sterilization/vaccination clinics are conducted on the first Tuesday of each month. The next 
clinic will be September 5 at the Hillsboro Convention Center (former Wal-Mart building). 
Appointments are required for surgery. Vaccinations are administered from 10 a.m.-2 p.m. Please 
call toll free 1-866-310-PETS (7387) for an appointment. If you need more information or would 
like to volunteer at the clinic, please call Kathy Moore at 582-9374. For information about Paw 
Pals call 580-0679 or email hcpawpals@yahoo.com. 

Aluminum cans for Paw Pals are being collected during the clinic hours. Paw Pals thanks Jean 
Landis for managing this important recycling program as the proceeds will directly benefit the 
sterilization/vaccination program.

Labrador Retrievers For Sale

Brown $400

Yellow $300

Black $200

Call 

Mr. & Mrs. Foster

254-687-2502

Meals On Wheels

delivers well balanced, nutritious lunches to your home. Low cost or free to 
homebound Itasca residents.

Call 687-2310 140 W. Main St.

$10 Pet Sterilization/Vaccinations Offered to Qualifying Families

Press Release

With the recent generous HILCO Round Up Program award of $750, Paw Pals will reach out to 
families participating in the Texas Food Stamp Program. 

If you are a holder of a food stamp card, Paw Pals will supplement the cost of your pet(s)’ 
sterilization/vaccination. All one has to pay is $10 per pet. The sterilization/vaccination clinics are 
conducted on the first Tuesday of each month. The next clinic will be September 5 at the Hillsboro 
Convention Center (former Wal-Mart building). Call 1-866-310-PETS (7387) for an appointment. 

Card of Thanks

To my church family and friends, 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for the prayers, visits, get-well wishes, cards, 
flowers, gifts and food sent to me during my recent illness. 

No amount of good deeds done by me could have prepared me for the outpouring of mercy and 
compassion that was bestowed upon me. 

I especially wish to thank Charles and Diane Barnes and Janie Baker. God has richly blessed me. 
Your kindness will not be forgotten. 

Thanks again. Love, Eunice D. Conger 

Committee Members Needed

St. John’s Youth Alternative Program needs volunteers to serve on its program and fund raising 
committees. If you are interested, contact Johnny L. Bates, program coordinator at 254-687-2430. 

If under 18 years of age, you will need parents’ consent. If you are over 80 years old, you need 
God’s consent. Those of you between 18 and 80 all you need is FAITH and a desire to work. 

Early Childhood Intervention Program

Public Service Announcement

Do you know a child from birth to age 3 who is behind other children their age in learning how to 
sit up, walk, talk, or understand what others say? Call Itasca ISD Special Education Department 
at 687-2922 ext. 114.

Invervención Temprana Infancia (ECI) ofrece un sistema estatal de servicos para el niño menos de 
tres años que en camparación con otros niños de su edad, presenta un retraso al sentarse, caminar, 
hablar, o entender lo que los dicen. Llame a 687-2922 ext. 114.
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Do You Remember . . . ? Itasca Parks

Columnist Carl Sweeney 

 

Jimmie Lawless came to America in 1846 and wound up in Itasca in 1859. He 
was a stage coach driver at the time. His route was through Woodbury, which was started in 1858. 
Mr. Lawless was CSA Veteran. Later he farmed and raised horses and cattle. He was active in the 
community and once served on a Vigilante Committee that was needed to help maintain law and 
order. The organization was disbanded when they were no longer needed.

In 1915, "Uncle Jimmie Lawless" donated a residential lot to the town for a city park. It is located 
adjacent to the downtown pump station. It was stipulated in his papers that it was always to be 
used as a city park, and if ever it was not used as such, it would revert back to his heirs.

A Civic League of Women supported by the business men developed 
the park. A concrete walk was built around the perimeter with names 
of donors on the blocks including one for Jimmy Lawless. 
Ornamental shrubs were planted along with other tress and 
vegetation. A diamond shaped flower bed was built in the center. 
Since that time, the city and various other clubs have maintained it, 
including the Itasca Garden Club. The large Arizonan Ash Tree was 

planted in the late 1950’s by Maree Salyer and Carl Sweeney Jr.

At one time there was a log cabin in the park (pictured top). It was used by the local Boy Scout 
Troop 209. It came into disrepair and was demolished for lack of interest and funds. In the 
writer’s opinion, it was a sad thing. The cabin was an asset to the park and was important to the 
Scouts. At this time there are very few trees or shrubs in the park. It could use some renovation 
and improvement.

Another park that was in the Itasca area in the past was what was known at the "John Martin’s 
Park." Mr. Martin was a prominent business man in Itasca, dealing in real estate and other 
business endeavors. He was vitally interested in Itasca and its people, especially the young folks. 
He and his wife raised 2 children that needed a home. They were Tony Esparza and his sister. He 
loved children and that is the main reason he developed Martin’s Park.

At first it was a 10 acre park with 2 ponds, some shade trees and deer. Later he expanded and 
improved the area. It had 4 ponds with fish including 1,000 gold fish. There were boats for rowing, 
there were no motors in those days. There was also a cement pool for the children. The pool had 
fresh running water. There were geese, ducks, wild hogs, peafowls, African and Egyptian geese, 
Japanese chickens, turkeys, and numerous other birds and animals including the deer. There was 
also a canary hatchery, a Japanese Tea Garden, a Ferris wheel, a merry-go-around, picnic tables, 
and electric lights with lots of trees, plants, and flowers painstakingly landscaped. The park was 
enclosed with an 8 ft. fence covered with vines and honeysuckle. There were paths and walks in 
dense shade. Mr. Martin also planted pecan trees that he said would exist long after he was gone. 
There was also a windmill for park use.

A true philanthropist, Mr. Martin did all that because he loved 
people and especially children. There were no restrictions; he simply 
wanted people to enjoy the park. Except for a few contributions of 
wild game, Mr. Martin was the sole contributor. Long after he was 
gone, the people found pleasure and amusement in what he created. 
There is little evidence now that the park was there. The windmill 
still stands, however.

Another Itasca beauty spot in days gone by was the Itasca Cemetery in the 1920’s and 1930’s and 
beyond. I remember back then, it was often said, "that one can judge the citizens of a town by the 
way they care for the dead." Visitors commented that no where in Texas was there a better kept 
cemetery. There was an ornamental fence around it with an attractive entrance and an ornate 
gazebo in the center. It was neatly kept, and a small fee was charged to families with lots. The 
trees were trimmed and stones were straightened with funds or donations from the families.

In the early days Mrs. Pat Hooks and her committee was in charge. They did a wonderful job of 
maintaining it. Tourists used to remark that Itasca was the town with the beautiful cemetery. Old 
residents asked to be brought back here for burial because they knew their resting place would be 
cared for. Perhaps someday it can be restored to its former beauty and maintenance.
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Itasca ISD Food Service Public Service Announcement

Itasca ISD announced its policy for providing free and reduced-priced meals for children served 
under the NSLP and SBP. The central office has a copy of the policy, which may be reviewed by 
any interested party. The household size and income criteria identified below will be used to 
determine eligibility for free and or reduced price benefits.

National School Lunch &Child Nutrition Programs

2005-2006 Income Eligibility Guidelines

Family Size Annually Monthly Weekly 

1 $18,130 $1,511 $349

2 $24, 420 $2,035 $470

3 $30,710 $2,560 $591

4 $37,000 $3,084 $712

5 $43,290 $3,608 $833

6 $49,580 $4,132 $954

7 $55,870 $4,656 $1,075

8 $62,160 $5,180 $1,196

Each additional person add: 

$6,290 $525 $121

Applications are being distributed to all households with a letter informing households of the 
availability of free and reduced-price meals for their children. Applications also are available at 
the principal’s office in each school. To apply for free and reduced-price meals, households must 
fill out the application and return it to the school. Applications may be submitted anytime during 
the school year. The information households provide on the applications will be used for the 
purpose of determining eligibility and verification of data. Applications may be verified by the 
school officials at any time during the school year.

In accordance with Federal law and U.S. Department of Agriculture policy, this institution is 
prohibited from discrimination on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, age or disability. 
To file a complaint of discrimination, write USDA, Director, Office of Civil Rights, Room 3260-W, 
Whitten Building, 1400 Independence Avenue, SW, Washington, D.C. 20250-9410 or call (202) 720-
5964 (voice and TDD). USDA is an equal opportunity provider and employer.
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